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PRESENT: 

ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL 
ANDERSON, SOUTH CAROLINA 

INFORMAL MEETING 
March 10, 1977 7:00 p.m . 

C. Edward Poore - Presiding 

Chairman - C. Edward Poore 
Members - Joseph G. Wright, III 

Fred Bratcher 
Sam S. Gerrard 
David L. Hooper 
Daniel A. Rhodes 

Mr. Poore called the meeting to order and Mr. Seabourn Rider gave the invocation. 

On the motion of Mr. Hooper, seconded by Mr. Gerrard, Council voted unanimously to adopt 
Emergency Ordinance Number 1. 

On the motion of Mr. Rhodes, seconded by Mr. Wright, Council voted unanimously to approve 
the minutes of the May 1, 1977 meeting as mailed. 

Mr. M. L. Cheek requested Council accept a road near Highway 252 into the County System. 
On the motion of Mr. Hooper, seconded by Mr. Wright, Council voted unanimously to receive 
the request as information. 

Mr. Poore stated that the Stockade is in need of a new dryer. On the motion of 
Mr. Wright, seconded by Mr. Hooper, Council voted unanimously to request Mr. Hehn check 
with several appliance companies concerning a new dryer • 

Mr. Jerry Williams requested Council give priority to road repairs in Beaver Creek Sub­
division and McGee Road off Highway 81. Mr. Poore stated that he will work on the roads 
in the near future. 

Mr. Kennedy Hood, Vice-Chairman of the Council On Aging, along with Mrs. Gladys Grantland, 
Executive Director, requested $18,000 for the 1977-78 fiscal year. Mrs. Grantland stated 
that the Council On Aging is asking for $5,000 in additional funds because they plan to 
serve 25 percent more consumers next year. On the motion of Mr. Wright, seconded by 
Mr. Gerrard, Council voted unanimously to accept the Anderson-Oconee Council On Aging's 
Budget request as information. 

Mr. Hurley Badders of the Pendleton District Historical and Recreational Commission 
requested $30,200 for the 1977-78 fiscal year. On the motion of Mr. Hooper, seconded by 
Mr. Rhodes, Council voted unanimously to accept the Pendleton District Historical and 
Recreational Commission's Budget request as information. 

Mr. William Goldman from the Anderson-Oconee Speech and Hearing Services requested 
$10,000 from Council for the 1977-78 fiscal year. He stated that last year Speech and 
Hearing Services served approximately 268 Anderson County residents. On the motion of 
Mr. Wright, seconded by Mr. Gerrard, Council voted unanimously to accept the Anderson­
Oconee Speech and Hearing Services Budget request as information. 

On the motion of Mr. Wright, seconded by Mr. Hooper, Council voted unanimously to adjourn 
at 8:15 p.m. 
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